
 

 

Applicant Outreach Summary 
 
 
Project Overview:  
 
O2 is proposing to redesignate 200 Southridge Drive in the neighbourhood of Westmount to enable 
a multi-family development consisting of an apartment building and townhomes. The subject site 
is approximately 2.85 hectares (7.04 acres) in size and is the remaining undeveloped site within 
the Westmount Centre commercial development area. This application requests to redesignate 
the site from General Commercial (GC) to Neighbourhood Core (NC). The proposed NC 
designation allows for a flexible multi-family development that offers new housing supply in 
proximity to schools, commercial amenities, and regional transportation corridors. An Area 
Structure Plan (ASP) amendment is also required to facilitate the desired development.  
 
Outreach Strategy  
 
O2 implemented an outreach strategy to share details of the proposed land use redesignation and 
ASP amendment and receive feedback from interested stakeholders. The following engagement 
tactics were implemented:  
  
• Postcard Circulation 
• Public Information Meeting  
 
Postcard Circulation  
 
Approximately 300 postcards were distributed to neighboring residents surrounding the subject 
site. The postcards outlined the proposed applications, public information meeting details, and 
the project team’s contact information. The project team received an email from a community 
member interested in purchasing a future condominium unit. No other comments were received 
through the postcard circulation. 
 
Public Information Meeting 
 
November 21, 2024 
 
On Thursday November 21, the project team hosted a public information meeting in the Provincial 
Room at the Viking Rentals Centre. A series of information panels were displayed in the space and 
offered an overview of the proposed development and associated applications. The public 
information meeting was attended by 21 community members. The project team provided contact 
information to community members who wanted to be kept updated on the project.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

What We Heard  
 
The main comments outlined during our Public Outreach included: 
 
• Curiosity about how to invest in the proposed condominium 
• Support for the proposed development as a multi-family offering 
• Support for the proposed development as an alternative to the original hardware store 

proposal 
• Concern about the interface between the proposed development and adjacent townhomes to 

the west/southwest 
• Curiosity about the serviceability and subdivision of the development 
• Interest in seeing the condominium being seniors-focused housing 
• Appreciation for not having a drive-aisle against the west property line and support for a 

greenbelt/walking path on this edge 
• Appreciation for the general decrease in height and density moving west along the transect 
• Concern about potential impacts on school catchments  
• Interest in the land being dedicated as a conservation area and how development would 

impact wildlife 
• Curiosity about the choice for building height that exceeds 3 storeys 
• Curiosity about what conversations have taken place between the project team and 

surrounding businesses 
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